International Task Force Zoom Meeting Minutes

February 19, 2017
12:00 P.M
The International Task Force convened at 12:00 p.m. with the sharing of joys and concerns and opening prayer.

Present:  Lisa Leverette (Chairperson), Rebecca Reyes, Susan Dobkins, Teresa Bidart (staff), Alonzo Johnson (staff)
The September minutes were approved.

The Task Force reviewed the 2018 budget. The members were very pleased with the increase of the International budget to $120,000 for grants and $12,000 for meeting expenses, especially because this year the Task Force will start the work in Panama, as a new focus country. 
Lisa, Teresa, and Susan have been working on a Belize package that will be handed out in Charlotte to members that will travel to Belize in May for the National Committee meeting. The package contains information of Belize, geography, ethnic groups, languages, religion, and demographics. Also included is a tentative agenda for the May meeting, and precis of funded groups that will be included in May agenda. The Committee update committee members of the status of planning, trip expectations, and field questions during a special meeting at the Charlotte national meeting. Committee members are expected to keep their package and bring them to Belize in May. The staff won’t make more copies.
Alonzo recommended that Rick Jones, the CPJ Communication person in the center interview Susan, as a new International Task Force Chairperson before the trip to publish an article announcing the May National Committee meeting in Belize. Teresa recommended that Lisa, the current Chairperson, also be interviewed, because she has participated in this partnership since the beginning. The Task Force agreed that the interview be conducted with Lisa and Susan.
The March Belize meeting agenda was presented by Lisa. The SDOP team will meet with the Department of Cooperatives to review the progress report and the agenda for May visit. Also, it will meet with two potential partners, Hand with Hand Ministries and Maya Cultural Preservation group. The team will meet with funded groups in preparation of the May visit.

As was circulated to the National Committee members this month, Lisa reported on her meeting with the Financial Committee regarding the Gift recommendations. It was recommended that Option #2 be withdrawn and Option #1 be amended to reduce the withdrawal amount to $75,000 to be used for projects in Guatemala and Nicaragua with the remaining Cartledge funds to be invested with the Presbyterian Foundation utilizing the New Covenant Trust Investment Management Account and investing the funds in Socially Responsible Investment vehicles.
Alonzo mentioned that he recently met a Guatemalan Mission coworker. He stated that these coworkers can be a very useful tool to start meeting potential partners there.
Intermediary partners
The Task Force reviewed WAI 2017 report. Alonzo met with Valery and Luke from Hunger and PDA offices and all of them concluded that 2018 payment will be the final and PC(USA) will be pulling out. 
The International Task Force asked Alonzo to contact Winston, the WAI contact person, to find out what are the resources that they will have after the end of our support to continue to move forward. They considered that is of critical importance to know how the work will be sustained following the PCUSA wind down.

The Task Force welcomed Susan as future Chairperson of the International Task Force starting in May. Susan stated that she is very excited to do this work and be part of this team because among other reasons Central American countries are close to her heart. 

The Task Force will work this year to start the work in Panama, as a new focus country. The first trip will be in November.

Respectfully submitted,

Teresa Bidart

